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A BLESSED WEEK AT CAMP!

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

What a real blessing it was to be able to spend July 23-28 at Sky Ranch Lutheran Camp with 8 awesome youth from
Holy Shepherd: Jonathan & Lauren Mahoney, Kale Mason, Matthew Mohrbacher, Karli Patterson, and Edgar, Jade &
Gavin Tomlinson.

I've attended Bible camp as a youth, two different camps in lowa as a pastor, and both of our camps in Colorado with
youth from Holy Shepherd—Rainbow Trail and Sky Ranch—and | am consistently impressed by the ministries our camps
offer to the church! At Sky Ranch, the mission is to offer participants an opportunity to “Encounter Christ on the
Mountain”. And that’s exactly what happened--for our campers and for me.

| invite you to ask our campers about their camp experience, and how they experienced God while at Sky Ranch. I'd

like to share some of my “God moments” during my time at Sky Ranch:

Being invited on a short hike to lovely Beaver Falls by a cabin full of girls, including Karli, and their counselor. |
was blessed by the conversation, beauty, community, and prayer time led by the girls’ counselor, Abby.

Sitting alongside a mountain stream that runs through camp, reading the lovely poetry of Mary Oliver and
writing a bit of my own.

The hospitality of camp staff, expressed in so many ways--including great food!

Being included with middle school campers for s’'mores and end-of-day worship.

Engaging in quality conversation about life, camp, church, world, and Christ with camp leadership staff and the
pastors and adult leaders present from other congregations.

7 AM Bible study—yes, 7 AM—with many of those same leaders. And not having to lead but, rather, being led
by capable, competent, confident 20-something Alexa.

Witnessing the faith, energy, and leadership of young adult camp staff.

Observing our older kids challenge themselves on the high ropes course, and our younger kids building
community as they participated in team-building activities.

Observing one of our youth comfort a homesick cabin-mate, with an arm around the shoulder and a promise:
“It’'s OK—I'll be here with you until Friday.”

Witnessing and experiencing the unconditional, Christ-like love offered by the camp staff to each other and their
camp guests—including me.

Participating with a room full of youth, staff, and adults in worshipping and singing camp songs with energy and
enthusiasm for nearly two hours the last night of camp.

If you have children—send them to camp! If you have an opportunity to participate in an activity at one of our
camps—do it! And, while you're at it, Holy Shepherd, pat yourself on the back, because some of the financial gifts you
share through our congregation are sent on to support the fine ministry our camps offer. Thanks be to God!

Feeling blessed,

p k;(}’\ /L:t» August 16, 2017
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Pastor Rick Thompson



Education, Youth & Family
Adult F ducation

| SUNDAY Mornings | TUESDAY |
9:30 am Library

Women's Tuesday Morning Bible Study

August 27 Taize Tuesday, September 19  9:30 a.m. Fellowship Hall
Guest Speaker: Brad Berglund Topic: The Apostle’s Creed
Study Leader: Betty Morris
September 3 Hostess: Vera Crabb

NoClass - aboriDay) dollday If you enjoy a casual, morning discussion with friends,

— you are welcome to join us. Bring your Bible.
Adult Ed Classes, beginning September 10,
will be held in our newly renovated All are welcome
Bell Choir/Adult Ed Classroom
Holy Shepherd Book Club
S a7 eeas September 19 7:00pm Library
Leader: Dennis Jacobson Book: My Forbidden Face
Join us on Sundays at 9:30 for an adult bible study on Author: Latifa ) .
Luther's 95 Theses, commencing September 10, 2017 A pers_onal a<_:count of a sixteen year old girl L.atlfa,
and running for four successive weeks. This class will growing up In Kabul under the rule of th‘? Taliban
go in depth on the content and context of Martin Luther's She experiences loss of freedom, feelings of
95 Theses, posted on October 31, 1517 as an invitation helplessness and eyentually hope and freedom.
to theological debate. To understand the significance of Leader: Jan Eckersley
the issues raised we will delve into the Catholic doctrines All book lovers welcome!
of purgatory and indulgences. We will learn of the . ] ]
importance of an obscure priest named Johann Tetzel Upcoming Service Project
whose preaching and actions directly led to Luther's The Book Club will be collecting
posting of the theses, as well as the importance of the books for Christmas gifts
recent invention of the printing press to the momentum _for Eiber School children....
behind the reformation. The posting of the 95 theses more information will be coming this fall

was only a first step in Luther's journey guided by the
radical thought that scripture trumped man's rules, and |
culminating in the five solas, the foundations of the

WEDNESDAY Evening |

Christian faith as taught by Jesus Christ. Come and Wednesg!az N;g:& LifeLI_\guIt Classes
learn a little Latin, a ot of theology, B-3 ) - T, L Ibran,
and just what those five pillars of the faith are. ) ggms ep 'em eris
Free materials for all who attend. Discussion of a variety of faith issues

centered around DVD's.

MONDAY Afternoon |

Sept. 13 - "A Dog Named Barney” Sky King TV Show
The Acts of the Apostles Faith of a blind boy in his dog and the "village"
the 2" and 4" Monday of each month of people.

Our next study dates: Sept 11, Oct 9 Sept. 20 - Overview of The Reformation, "John
We meet in the Fellowship Hall Wycliffe." First of a series: people who helped

The book of Acts takes us back beyond The shape the Reformation. He challenged the
Reformation, The Middle Ages, and even the early authorities and was exiled. First to translate the
church history. Dr. Luke gives us a window into the Bible into English.

transition from Jesus’ ministry in Palestine to the
amazing, world-wide revolution his followers began,
known as Christianity. Come and study with us how a
few dozen ordinary people, empowered by The Holy |
Spirit, started one of the most far-reaching movements in

Sept. 27 - Concert, no Class
Leader: Bonnie Yockstick

THURSDAY Morning |

the history of our world. Lectionary Bible Study
L . . . :30 -10:00 Multi-
We invite all women to join us for study, discussion, and £:8040 oDiasrcr:Iuss ;lgtﬁg;pose Raom
prayer time. Contact me for more information.

. ok —
Pat Mohrbacher 303-238-5179 or pcoming Suriday lectionary readings
pbmohrbacher@outiook.com '




Education, Youth & Family

SATURDAY Morning |

Men’s Bible Study & Breakfast
Begins Saturday, September 9™
8:00am Fellowship Hall

The men's Saturday breakfast, Bible study and prayer
group will resume on Saturday, September 9. We meet

in the fellowship hall every Saturday through May, with a

few holiday weekends off. This year's study will be on
the book of Daniel, and time permitting, moving into

Hosea, Joel, Amos, and as many minor prophets as time
permits. Join us for great food, great fellowship, precious

prayer time and exciting and in depth Bible study

Holy Shepherd Educational Fund
Sponsored by both Marilyn Martin
& Walt & Ruth Huebner

A continuing education scholarship, supported by
Marilyn Martin & the Walt & Ruth Huebner Scholarship
Funds, is awarded each year to students who will be
attending a college or trade school. A person is eligible
to receive this scholarship money one time only. ThIS

year a $2000 scholarship was presented on July 30" —

Congratulations!
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SAVE THE DATE!!

Martin Luther
Reformation Event
All AGES

Sunday,
September 10"
12:00pm

Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church

Food, Movie, Discussion, Activities
Details Coming Soon!

op\n Gog ap R .
G‘Eié“ %% Wednesday Night Life

growing in god's Family

2 <
e 4:45- 9:00pm
WNL is a midweek gathering
that will strengthen your body and spirit
with food, fellowship, education and song.

Everyone is welcome!

WNL starts up on September 6!

4:45 - 5:40 Prime Time Choir
5:30 — 5:50 Kids of the Klngdom Choir
Age 3 - 2™ Grade
5:50 - 6:30 Dinner & Fellowship
6:10 — 6:40 Kids For Christ Choir
37~ 6" Grade
6:30-7:30 Handbell Choir
Adult Study
(Begins September 13")
6:30 — 7:45 Confirmation
Place: TBD
7:30 - 9:00 Chancel Choir
Denise & c;?
Annettets%; Menu TBD

N&W Children’s Choir Directors!

Holy Shepherd is pleased to
announce that the children’s choir ministry will be
led by Dianne Watts & Michael Madsen.

We welcome their passion and joy
developing this wonderful ministry as it continues
to worship, grow, serve & reach out!

Welcome!

New Children’s Choirs Rehearsal Times
Begins September 9"

Kids of the Kingdom (Age 3 — 2™ grade)
5:30 - 5:50pm

Kids For Christ (3" — 6" Grade)
6:10- 6:40pm




Education, Youth & Family
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WNL “kick-off’ Concert
(A few weeks late . . . )

Wednesday, September 27"

Featuring
The Legacy Quartet

Dinner: 5:50 - 6:30pm
(Free-will offering)
Concert: 6:30 — 7:30pm
Sponsored by Howard & Charlotte Mai

Some info about The Legacy Quartet . .
Ministry Through Music
We exist to lift and magnify our Great God, the Holy
Trinity. We are not the Message, but are so blessed that
our Lord allows us to be His Messengers. We pray to be
used by Him, and that we be minimized,
and He be maximized.

“When Legacy was formed in 1981, we had no idea
that it would evolve into an International Ministry,
blessed by our Lord beyond anything we
could have ever imagined.”

HIGHLIGHTS:

7 tours of S.Korea, venues including: Singing in the
largest church in the world, (200,000 per week,
800,000 members) the US Army, the S.Korean Joint
Chiefs of Staff, churches, colleges, high schools, and
FEBC radio stations, in tours throughout that beautiful
country.

3 tours of Australia, including being blessed to sing in
The Great Hall of The Parliament in Canberra,
churches, schools, and other venues there. Venues in
Canada

Toured Cuba, a blessed experience we will never
forget or get over.

Concerts in venues throughout the Central and
Western USA, including churches, concert halls,
banquets, sporting events, political events, fund
raising events, business events, retreats, ministry
events, RV Resorts, Universities, and many more.

We are blessed to be associated with the ministries of
Dr. Jim Groen. He has been International President
of Youth for Christ, had his own worldwide
ministries, and is now associated with
"A Voice for The Children" ministry.

¥ Taizé
Wom’ﬁi/a

August 26 & 27, all services

Guest leader/speaker, Brad Berglund, will be leading all
3 worship services the weekend of August 26/27, in the
contemplative worship style of the Taize community.
Founded in 1940 in France by a monastic of the
Reformed tradition, the Taize Community is known
around the world for its contemplative worship and
music. Biblical texts and simple music allow the
worshiper an undistracted opportunity to contemplate
and meditate on the realities of God's revealed love.
Pastor Michael recently went to France with a small
group led by Brad, to experience this spiritual practice.
Please come and learn about and engage in this
meditative and spiritual worship.

Brad will also be ieading the Adult Ed class
on August 27" (9;30am, Library) to explain
in more detail the Taize community.

Grawirg with Jesus!

The Faith Formation Team is looking for adult leaders to
help lead the “Growing with Jesus” children’s time at ALL
services (most needed:; 10:45 worship service).
Curriculum & ideas are supplied with training
provided. You can lead once a month, every other
week, a whole month — whatever works for you.
Please contact Karen Novess, 303-233-2740 or
knovess@holyshepherd.com if you are interested in
volunteering for this unique ministry.

\s”/}




EQUAL EXCIHHANGE
COFFEE SALE
It's such a good feeling to aid the
subsistence farmers, thanks so
much for your continued support.

Coffee as always makes a
wonderful gift.

Next up: Sunday,
August 20, September 17, October 15

FOCUS ON

Buy and Donate for the Action Center:
We support the Action center by offering you a
chance to buy clothing items right here at Holy
Shepherd that are needed on the shelves. This
low-cost event will include both Fall and
Winter clothing. Fall items will be delivered
immediately to the Action Center. Winter
clothing will be delivered at a little later.

Stay tuned for exact date.

@aslagE

Are you a Thrivent member?
If you are a Thrivent member, don't forget your
Thrivent Action Grants! There are many
projects that could be done to help others in
our community with the $250 Action Grants
that you can obtain with a simple application.
Please contact Shirley and Larry Bradsby at
Isbradsby@hotmail.com for help and/or
information.
With Thanksgiving and Christmas around the
corner, we don't want any grants to go

THANKS, THE MISSION COMMITTEE

Have you notice the 5-gal jug next to the Missions
cabinet? You are encouraged to drop your spare

change into that jug. Because of your generous
giving, Holy Shepherd has just SENT $201.22 TO

DODOMA TANZANIA HEALTH DEVELOPMENT,
a health center that serves a very poor and
underdeveloped area in Tanzania.

THANK YOU! KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK!

EIBER NEWS

THANK YOU ONCE AGAIN,
HOLY SHEPHERD

Members of Holy Shepherd dohated over 60
backpacCks to Eiber as well as a Carload of
school supplies. The baCkpaCks were stuffed
full ahd our students are Off to a wonderful
start, thahks to your support! Between your
donations and The Actionh Center, all
students will have the school supplies they
heed!!t

To our Holy Shepherd
Family,

We want to express our
sincere thanks for your cards,
calls and prayers at the unexpected
passing of our son, Steve Hersey. Steve grew

up at Holy Shepherd and was both baptized and
confirmed there. The support of this church
family comforts us in our grief. Also, special
thanks goes to Gloria Lloyd and the Prayer Shawl
group for the beautiful prayer shawl.

Phyllis and Jim Hersey




"Serving and Reaching Out Joyfully to All"
My Story

I, Barb Jacobson, volunteer at the St.
Francis Center in downtown Denver once a
month. I pick up the food which is prepared at
another facility and take it in my truck to the
St. Francis Center for the soup kitchen clients.
My main duty once at the center is to call clients
up to get their food using a microphone. I have
heard time and time again from the clients that
"no one should ever go hungry in Denver!” What
a blessing it is to hear that from the homeless.
I have done this for eighteen years and it is
very rewarding to serve those in need and share
some laughs with them as well.

Every Monday morning I volunteer at the
Action Center here in Lakewood. Shirley
Bradsby introduced me to the facility 8 years
ago. I was interested in the clothing area and
have enjoyed measuring, marking, and hanging
clothes for the clothing bank. My name tag
includes my name and "Pant Lady” because I
prefer working on pants - less judgment needed
in style, etc., especially in men's.

kil IIIII[ I rl‘ulll
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Voliliieats
'“” h“a"”n* kY“““" volunteering time is with Family

Another enjoyable

“Community Promise. I volunteer as one of

“&ﬁ%ﬂ{e the two evening hosts. It's fun

to play Mexican Train, or

Chicken Tracks (domino games) with the adults
who need to relax and get their minds off a lot
of stress in their lives. It's wonderful that Holy
Shepherd Lutheran can "house” these needy
folks in a good setting.

Spring clean-up/service day is enjoyable
as well. I enjoy volunteering with those who like
to clean up the neighborhood, ditches, etc.
Being close to Lakewood High School means we
find some "waste" that escaped their hands and
ends up on the ground!

- B
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The Holy Shepherd Busy Bees have made over
50 quilts since last January. They are all taken to
the Urban Servant Corp and then shipped where
needed throughout the world. When there is any
kind of a disaster, you can bet that some of the
Busy Bee Quilts will be there. These “utility
quilts” are not only used for warmth, they
provide shade in hot weather, a place to cover
the ground or are used to hold and carry goods.
These quilts are made and given to others in the
spirit of love and caring.

The Busy Bees could use more fabric and more
people to help. You don’t need to be a
seamstress or even know how to sew to join this
group! We will find work for you. We meet on
the second and fourth Tuesday mornings at 9AM
in the Holy Shepherd multipurpose room in the
basement.




HEY, HOLY SHEPHERD MEMBERS,
DO YOU KNOW YOU ARE FEATURED IN THE
AUGUST ISSUE OF "LIVING LUTHERAN"?
TURN TO PAGE 26 TO READ ABOUT ONE OF
THE MANY PROJECTS WE DO!
THE LOAVES AND FISHES

In his August 6th sermon from Matthew,
Pastor Jorgenson talked about the story of the
loaves and fishes. He said that this story is not only
about food...it is also about challenge and
opportunity.

| was helping pack school supplies for the
Action Center and noticed a huge pile of bags filled
in the corner. | asked why they were separated.
"Oh," said the volunteer coordinator, "We ran out
of bottles of glue so we're hoping to get donations
of glue to finish filling them."

In my purse was the $100 "profit" from a
year's worth of selling the equal-exchange coffee.
The Mission Committee had decided that buying
school supplies would be a good way to spendit. |
went to Walmart, got a 10% discount, and was able
to return to the school packing with 220 bottles of
glue. It was enough to fill all the bags that needed
it!

Challenge and Opportunity...whether it's
loaves and fishes or glue and school supplies!
Shirley Bradsby
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Our heowtfelt thanks to-
5 ‘K.}O all who-helped to- make

“’@}fq_/ our 60th Wedding
0 Arnniversawy av day to-
remember. The thoughtful wishes,
hugs ond beantiful cards made the
day very special. Our gratitude to-our
family, to-the Fellowship Conmunittee and to-
all who-pawticipated. We are truly blessed to-
be apart of the caring and loving Holy
Shepherd "Family". Again, we THANK YOU
ALL.

Boband Gloviow Lloyd

On behalf of your
Health Ministries Team
& Parish Nurse ~

August 2017

HAPPENINGS:
Saturday September 30

Bless Our Pets
Please join us for the Bless Our Pets special service at
3:00pm on the church front lawn.
A sign-up sheet will be available at the front desk in
the office beginning August 21, 2017. Personalized
certificates will be given to each pet signed up. Free
will donation will be collected which is given to
Foothills Animal Shelter.

Saturday & Sunday October 21 & 22

Disabilities Awareness Weekend promises to be
interesting and an eye opening experience for all of
us. You'll want to hear this years speaker as she tells
her story of abuse, addiction and successful recovery
which lead hear to profound service for others. Barb
Cramer wrote a book, Broken Souls, based on this
horrific experience. The book won the Gold Star
Award.

Project C.U.R.E Donations

If you have supplies to donate, please contact the
Parish Nurse prior to dropping them off. Project
C.U.R.E. has restrictions and cannot take everything.
Exclusions include medication, mercury
thermometers, out dated materials.

Parish Nurse: Barb Suder is available to help you &
your family & friends in person, by phone, by email or
by text. You are most welcome to stop by her office if
you have questions or would just like to visit.

Disposal of Unwanted Medications
Blue Spruce Pharmacy, 9485 W. Colfax Lakewood,
will take medications you no longer want. Use their
south entrance and go to the second floor. They
request you place all medications in a zip lock bag.
They cannot take original containers, liquids or
sharps. They can only take tablets and capsules.
NO EXCEPTIONS. There is a Green box to place your
zip lock bag in. Their number is 303-432-5925 for
questions.

Your Health Ministries Team:
Ruth Huebner, Linda Jones, Shirley Matson, Carol
Rossini, Barb Suder, Kathy Yorgin, Joan Young.

e Our meetings are on Tuesday evenings at
5:30 PM in the Fellowship Hall. Please check the
church calendar for our next meeting date.

We would love to have you join our team.
No medical experience is necessary to join.



Holy Shepherd Family;

Thank you Pastor Rick,
Pastor Michael, Barb Suder,
church staff as well as member of

Holy Shepherd family for your

thoughts, prayers and cards during
Evelyn's hospitalization and death. Thank you
also to the luncheon volunteers and those who
donated food for the reception. Your support
continues to help us make it through a difficult
time in our lives, and we as a family are
thankful to you all.

Milo Boschee family

w—

NATIONAL PARK PRICE HIKE
The National Park Service is increasing the cost of
a lifetime senior pass (62 and older) from $10 to
$80 on August 28" this month.
Purchase at any federal recreation site in
Colorado. Online sales available for $10 more..
Any more questions call Paula at 303-986-3968

Holy Communion at
Holy Shepherd

Saturday
5:30pm Traditional service

Sunday
8:00am Traditional Service
10:45am Contemporary Service

PLEASE check the TRASH bins!
Some folks are confusing the RECYCLE and the
TRASH containers.
THANKS!

.
L

MARTIN LUTHER; THE IDEA THAT
CHANGED THE WORLD:

TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 7PM ON RMPBS
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINES
Submission Dates of Articles and Calendar Items
Sep 13, Oct 11, Nov 15
Mailing Dates
Sep 20, Oct 18, Nov 22

Preparation for
First Communion

Children, preschool through 6"
grade are invited and welcome to
receive Holy Communion. If your child is not
receiving communion and would like to partake in
this communal sacrament, please contact Pastor
Rick or Karen Novess to talk about preparation in
receiving their First Communion.

i Holy Shepherd Wish List

I 1. Trees Trimmed and
treated - $4,000

You can pick a tree ~
ask the office
2. Office air conditioner $200
3. Rock landscaping for the sign on 9th and
Kipling - $1000




SEPTEMBER 2017

Sunday Monday Tuesday | Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
27 28 29 30 31 1 2
8:00 AM Holy 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM 10:00 AM Staff 8:30 AM Adult Lectionary 9:30 AM - 11:30
Communion, TAIZE Private Event (Embr. |Meet (V) Bible Study (MP) 4 |AM Private
9:16 AM Community Time | Guild)(FH) - _. | meeting Ward 1
(FH) 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM SEPTEMBER [(©
9:30 AM Adult Ed - TAIZE | Private Meetings - N 5:30 PM Holy
L) (Family Recovery Communion,
10:45 AM Holy Group) 10:00 AM - 12:00 PM | Traditional
Communion, TAIZE (FH.L,BC,nursery) Private Event - (MP)
11:45 AM Community
Time (L)
12:00 PM Sr. High Meeting
(FH)
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM Private
Event (Recital) (C)
3 4 5 6 7 8 9
8:00 AM Holy 10:00 AM Staff |Wednesday Night Life 8:00 AM Men's
Communion, Traditional a‘bo D& 7 | Meet (V) 4:45 PM Prime Time @'\q\ - Bible Study &
9:15 AM Community Time Choir (C) ( (& Breakfast (FH)
(FH) ) 5:30 PM - 5:50 PM \.\ 10:00 AM - 1:00
9:45 AM Praise Team (S) |Labor Day - Office KOK Choir . A N\, PM Private
10:45 AM Holy Closed 5:50 PM Dinner & (\___:_—_- Event - Lace
Communion, 1:00 PM - 5:00 PM Fellowship (FH) . Guild (FH)
Contemporary Private Event (Bass 6:10 PM-6:40 PM | 8:30 AM Adult Lectionary 5:30 PM Holy
14:45 AM Community Lessons) (C) KFC Choir Bible Study (MP) Communion,
Time (L) 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM 6:30 PM Confirmation |1:00 PM - 3:00 PM Traditional
5:00 PM HSLC Bridge Private Mestings (Centennial), Adult Ed | Writers' Group (L) 6:30 PM - 10:00
Club (FH) (Family Recovery (L), Handbell Choir PM AAUW
Group) (BC) Bridge (FH)
(FH,LBC,nursery) 7:30 PM Chancel
Chair (C)
10 11 i3 14 15 16
8:00 AM Holy 1:00 PM Women's 8:30 AM Adult Lectionary (10:00 AM - 12:00 PM |8:00 AM Men's
Communion, Traditional |Early Afternoon Bible Bible Study (MP) Private Event - (MP) |Bible Study &
9:15 AM Community Time | Study (WEBS) (FH) I ewsletter 5:30 PM - 9:00 PM Breakfast (FH)
(FH) 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM 4 Pémm Private Event - AAUW 11:30 AM - 3:00
9:30 AM Adult Ed (BC) Private Meetings (FH) PM Private
9:45 AM Praise Team (S) |(Family Recovery - Event
10:45 AM Holy Group) | : (Norsemen)(FH)
Communion, (FH,L,BC,nursery) ~ |9:00 AM Busy |Deadline for Calendar 5:30 PM Holy
Contemporary Bees (MP) & Shepherd Staff Communion,
11:45 AM Community 9:30 AM Staff | Wednesday Night Life Traditional
Time (L) Meet (V)
12:00 PM Martin Luther
Movie Event (S, FH, Ed
Rooms)
17 18 19 20 22 23
1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 9:30 AM Mailing of Shepherd g %
Private Event (Bass |Women's Staff ~ M EP}G
Lessons} (C) Moming Bible No Confirmation %EI!IE‘.
5:30 PM Council Study (FH) Class ' =
Meeting (MP) 10:00 AM Staff | Wednesday Night Life STU
6:00 PM - 7:30 PM Meet (V) 7:45 AM Newsletter [ " OIZEA_M (o
8:00 AM Holy Pana@e Meetings 7:00 PM Holy folders (FH) 8:30 AM Adult Lectionary B}ble Stud *’-‘2 S
Communion, Traditional (Family Recovery Shepherd Book Bible Study (MP) y
A p] HAEIUOE Group) Club (L) . . Breakfast (FH)
9:15 AM Community Time (FH,L.BC.nursery) 11:30 AM - 5:00 PM 5:30 PM Holy
(FH) 6'36 F"M |'=’rayer Private Event (Family Communion,
9:30 AM Adult Ed (BC) S.hawl Ministry (N) Court Retreat) (FH) Traditional
9:45 AM Praise Team (S)
10:45 AM Holy
Communion,
Contemporary
11:45 AM Community
Time (L)
6:00 PM HSLC Bridge
Club (FH)
24 25 26 27 28 29 30
8:00 AM Holy 1:00 PM Women's 9:00 AM Busy 8:30 AM Adult Lectionary 8:00 AM Men's
Communion, Traditional |Early Afternoon Bible |Bees (MP) Bible Study (MP) Bible Study &
9:15 AM Community Time |Study (WEBS) (FH) |9:30 AM Staff Breakfast (FH)
(FH) 5:30 PM Vision Team |Meet (V) 3:00 PM Bless
9:30 AM Adult Ed (BC) Meeting (MP) : S UL Our Pets (Front
9:46 AM Praise Team (S) |6:00 PM - 7:30 PM Wednesday Night Life Lawn)
10:45 AM Holy Private Meetings 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 5:30 PM Holy
Communion, (Family Recovery Visiting Nurses Foot Communion,
Contemporary Group) Clinic (ED1.L) Traditional
11:45 AM Community (FH,L,BC,nursery) 6:30 PM LEGACY
Time (L) CONCERT




Church ¢ StafF phone ¢
extension numbers,
émall addresses

Office Phone (303) 233-2740
Fax (303) 274-6725

email: office@holyshepherd.com
website: www.holyshepherd.com

Pastors’ Emergency Phone,
Available 24 Hours
303/562-4207

Pastor Rick Thompson...

ext. 107
pastorrick@holyshepherd.com
Pastor Michael TeKrony ..

ext. 109
mtekrony@holyshepherd.com
Karen Novess,

Ministry Partner, ext. 101
knovess@holyshepherd.com
Barb Suder,

Parish Nurse........ ext. 103
barb.suder@holyshepherd.com
Mary Biefel,

Office Manager....... ext. 102
mbiefel@holyshepherd.com
office@holyshepherd.com
Donna Madsen,
Secretary...ext. 108
dmadsen@holyshepherd.com
Dana Anderson, Organist

Dave Gleason,

Director, Chancel & Bell Choirs -
glea7149@hotmail.com

Diane

Ron Skabo,

Director, Prime Time Choir
rskabo34@msn.com

Dianne Watts and Mike Madsen,
Directors, Children's Choirs
Diane Klinkerfues,

Director, Praise Team
dklinker@me.com

Fellowship Hall/Kitchen.. ext. 201

Basement/Kitchen....... ext. 202

Larry Lagerberg, Custodian
Pat Braden, Nursery Coordinator

Please Call the OfFice ~
Pastors or StafF

v When a new child is born or
adopted into your family.

v When a loved one is hospitalized
orill.

\ To add someone to the prayer list.

V To request that a Pastor visit at
home, in the hospital or care center.

v To update the address/phone
numbers of family members, including
college students.

v To make an appointment to meet
with a Pastor or a staff member.

The Prayer Chain...

is here to support you in prayer.
Please phone or email your prayer requests

Joan Meister

to:

303-725-5894,
joanmeister1@comcast.net

or Dee Trujillo-Treloar
303-935-1155,
deescakes@hotmail.com
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